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        Newsletter 10
· 031 – 262 1630

www.wendonacademy.co.za

14th March 2016
Dear Parents and Pupils,
	

Compulsory Event for all Wendon Pupils

The swimming gala at Atholl Heights will be held on Tuesday 15th March at 08h00.    

Each year the gala is a fun filled and enjoyable day for all our swimmers and spectators.  Participation from the many parents who join us on our day adds to the atmosphere and ambience.

So parents remember, you are invited to attend our Gala, bring your hat and loud voices to cheer on our children.

Important information regarding the gala.

The gala will commence at 08h00 and finish + 10h45.  For those parents who are unable to attend the gala, please drop off your child at Atholl Heights Primary School at the main entrance.  

NO earlier than 07h30.

Directions 
Turn into Methven Road off Rodger Sishi Road (Blair Atholl).  Continue on this road until you see the main entrance to Atholl Heights.  There is ample parking in front of the school.
The gala will end at 10h45.  If you cannot attend the gala, please make arrangements to collect your child at 10h45 from Atholl Heights Primary School.  We do not have transport back to the school.
Important Notice:  ONLY for children who use a Transport Company

Please arrange with the transport company to drop off and collect from Wendon Academy.  If your child is dropped off or collected by a transport service, transport will be provided to Atholl Heights and back to Wendon Academy.  

Please make arrangements with your transport company to collect your child by 11h15 FROM Wendon Academy.
Instructions for the gala
08h00 – 10h45
Duration of the Gala 

09h30 – 09h45
Interval – Please bring a healthy packed lunch and water / juice (no fizzy 



drinks).  Please note that there will be no tuckshop available.
10h45


Completion of Gala.

· All pupils are to come to School in Sports kit with costumes underneath their kit.  

· Sports kit:  Black / Green shorts and White t-shirts only. (NO MULTI COLOUR OR PICTURES ON THE T-SHIRTS WILL BE ACCEPTED). 
· Make sure you have a good breakfast before you leave home.

· Bring water, juice, etc (NO FIZZY DRINKS) to drink during the gala, and a packed lunch.

Please note there will be no tuckshop facilities available.

· Remember swimming caps in your house colour, 2 towels, takkies / slops, hats and sunblock.  Eagles (Blue), Hawks (Pink) and Falcons (Purple)

· Please remember you are representing Wendon Academy and need to be in your correct  sport kit and on your best behaviour.  No cell phones or any electronic devices are allowed.

· For those pupils who are not in the gala, please wear your PE kit, this is a compulsory school day.

This is a wonderful day of team building, fun and exercise and we look forward to seeing many parents there to share our day with us.

IMPORTANT :  If it is drizzling with rain on the day, the gala will continue. 
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Thank you to those who have returned their sponsor sheets, the response has been absolutely amazing.  We still have a number of sponsor sheets outstanding.  Please could these forms be sent in as soon as possible so that we may finalise this fundraiser.

The total amount raised will be published in the first newsletter 

of next term.

Thank you again for the support, it is greatly appreciated.
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On Thursday 10th March, our High School pupils visited the DSW Ecological Centre in Hammarsdale.  The centre encourages learners and the community to use environmental resources in a sustainable way through environmental education programmes.

Shaydon Sassman and Cole Peters from Grade 9 had the following to say about the trip:
“My excursion was great, I enjoyed my whole trip.  I enjoyed it when Tom was explaining to us how they use human poo to make a type of gas that you can use to power your houses, I also enjoyed it when we had to make a skipping rope out of checkers packets.  I enjoyed the quiz that the other lady gave us to do.  I think the best part was with Tom when he explained the gardening section I found it very interesting” – Shaydon
“The clock struck ten past eight and the school bell started to ring.  The teachers told us to line up and walk to the bottom gate.  We were counted and told to board the bus.  It started and we were on our way. Friends were sitting next to each other chatting and having fun.  The trip was about 30 minutes long.  We arrived and got off the bus and walked to the Centre.  We put our bags down and we were treated to a short story read by Mr Caws.  Then we were put into groups and sent off to different places.  Our group was told about the bio-digester by our group leader Tom.  It was very interesting, then he showed us the garden.  We went to make a skipping rope out of shopping packets.  We were handed back to Mr Caws and he showed us how to make a paper cup out of a magazine.  After that we had lunch and got back onto the bus.  I really enjoyed myself” - Cole


Thank you for brightening up our foyer.

Term 1
14th March

Thomas Family - Carter – Juniors

Term 2
11th April

Moola Family - Yusuf – Gr 6

18th April

Roux Family - Daniël – Gr 8

3rd May

Dann Family - Timothy – Gr 8

9th May

Puran Family - Atish – Gr 8

16th May

Pedler Family - Luke – Gr 8

23rd May

Forde Family - Megan – Gr 9




March

Tuesday 15th 

Wendon Academy Gala 

At Atholl Heights Primary School.  Details sent home.
Thursday 17th 

End of Term 1

School closes at normal time.
April

Tuesday 5th 

Back to school – Term 2

Friday 26th 

Grade 9 Fundraiser – Pancakes and Civvies

R10 for 2 pancakes and R10 for Civvies

Wednesday 27th 

Freedom Day – Public Holiday

Thursday 28th 

School Holiday

Friday 29th 

School Holiday

May

Monday 2nd 

Public Holiday

Sunday 8th 

Mothers Day

Thursday 12th 

Photographs

Friday 27th 

Grade 8 Fundraiser 

– Toasted Cheese / Tomato Sandwiches R10.00

Monday 30th

Study Leave Grade 8 to Grade 12

Tuesday 31st 

Study Leave Grade 8 to Grade 12

June

Wednesday 1st to Friday 3rd  

Exams and Tests
Monday 6th

Study Leave – No Exams - Ramadan

Tuesday 7th to Thursday 9th 
Exams and Tests
Monday 13th to Wednesday 15th 
Senior Primary Parent Report Back 
Wednesday 15th 
Grade 12 – Excursion – The Pavilion 
Thursday 16th
Youth Day
Friday 17th 

School Holiday

Sunday 19th 

Fathers Day

Tuesday 21st 

High School Parents Report Back
5pm to 7pm in Wendon Academy Hall
Thursday 23rd

Wacky Wendon Walk Fundraiser – Dress Up, End of Term 2
Normal closing time.
July
Tuesday 19th 
Start of Term 3



Enjoy the holidays ahead and the special times with your families.
Kind regards

Mrs Wendy Hicks

Managing Director

“Success is not a doorway, it’s a staircase” – Dottie Walters
